

May 14, 2018 Board Minutes
The Wilde Bunch Board Meeting
Albuquerque Square Dance Center, Hawkins Road, Albuquerque, NM

Call to order: 6:00 by President John Arnold

In attendance:

John Arnold – President
Georgian Spata – Vice President
Janice Taylor – Secretary
Sam Kohler – Treasurer
Penelope Becker – Class Director
Steven Luchini – Outreach Coordinator
Jeff Willet – Member-at-Large
Jean Maher – Past President
Bill Taylor – guest

Review April 2018 minutes

- April minutes motion to accept by Steven and 2nd by Georgian. Motion carried

Review April 2018 treasurer's report

- We have more money this year because of dues being paid, yard sale, 57 dancers have registered and paid for the Fly in Festival.
- We need about 95 dancers for the Fly in to break even
- Caller fees have gone up (Kris and Scott) paying for the GRT – gross receipt tax.
- April treasurer's report motion to accept by Janice and 2nd by Steven. Motion carried.

LGBTQ Pride Parade update

- Steven has registered the Wilde Bunch for the parade and has been reimbursed for \$52.19 registration fee due to The Wilde Bunch being a non profit organization.
- Steven will not be able to attend the parade but can attend the mandatory meeting..
- Jean has volunteered to use her van (Kermit) or John will ask if anyone has a truck we can use. If we use Jean's van, then caller will need to walk.
- Whoever drives will need valid driver's license, registration of vehicle and proof of insurance. Janice will e-mail this information to the appropriate person when decision has been made.
- We only have 4 dancers signed up for the parade so far. We need 12 to participate in the parade. 2 people for each axle.
- Per last meeting, talked about making business cards to pass out at the parade. Bill Taylor helped make other business cards and will look into how much they cost. Janice agreed to make a design.
- Georgian will check to see how many business cards we currently have and if they have correct information. If we have at least 500 – 1000 we won't need to have more made.
- Steven will talk about the parade during our dances and ask dancers to sign up to walk in the parade.
- Georgian talked about decorating the truck or van.
 - Posters, banners, fans – courtesy of Joy and Marijane
 - Have bandanas to hand out during the parade.
 - Wear our 2018 green t-shirts. If dancer does not own one, wear green.

- Jeff will look into getting a case of water.
- Discussed the Los Ranchos Parade, but decided not to pursue.

IAGSDC Convention

- We still need a delegate to attend the meeting on July 4 from 12:00 – 3:00.
- John will keep checking to see who arrives early enough to attend the meeting.
- Georgian will print out agenda for next meeting
 - How to vote?

Crossover update

- Rick is in charge of Crossover which is June 18 with a potluck starting at 6:30.
- Penelope will pick up some graduation items for decorating. The theme is red and white.

Schedule next board meeting, June 11, 2018 at the ASDC, 6:00

Motion to adjourn by Jean, 2nd by Steven, Meeting adjourned at 6:47

Respectfully submitted by Janice Taylor, Secretary

-